

Oakville Hydro
Electricity Distribution Inc.
P. O. Box 1900
861 Redwood Square
Oakville ON L6J 5E3
Telephone: 905-825-9400
Fax: 905-825-5831
email: hydro@oakvillehydro.com
www.oakvillehydro.com

## **November 5, 2009**

Kirsten Walli Board Secretary Ontario Energy Board, 2300 Yonge St. Suite 2700, P.O. Box 2319 Toronto, Ontario M4P 1E4

Dear Ms. Walli:

Re: OEB File No. EB-2009-0271

Oakville Hydro Electricity Distribution Inc. Electricity Distribution Rate Application

Oakville Hydro's Interrogatory Responses in this proceeding are due November 6, 2009. Oakville Hydro has been working diligently to prepare responses to interrogatories received from Board Staff and Intervenors between October 20, 2009 and October 26, 2009.

However, Oakville Hydro has determined that it will require additional time to complete the interrogatory responses. This is due to the a number of factors including School Energy Coalition's delay in filing their interrogatories, unforeseen and uncontrollable staff shortages, and the number and complexity of the interrogatories received.

Oakville Hydro respectfully requests a timeline extension and apologizes for this delay in filing. Oakville Hydro anticipates that the responses to the interrogatories will be delivered to the Board by Friday November 20, 2009. I trust that this will be acceptable to the Board.

Should there be any questions, please do not hesitate to contact me.

Yours very truly,

Cristina Birceanu

Manager, Regulatory Affairs

Oakville Hydro Electricity Distribution Inc.

P.O. Box 1900

861 Redwood Square

Oakville, ON L6J 5E3

Telephone- (905) 825-4422

Email- cbirceanu@oakvillehydro.com